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Oliviya Parfitt

Subject: FW: JTB Meeting - 14 October 2020 - approval required 

From:  
Sent: 07 December 2020 12:56 
To: Oliviya Parfitt <OliviyaParfitt@Maidstone.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: JTB Meeting - 14 October 2020 - approval required  
 
Please see below email from Michael Payne.  
 
Sent on behalf of Michael Payne 
 
Dear Ms Parfitt,  
 
Thank for your email. KCC’s position regarding the Leeds Langley Relief Road is as stated in my 
letter to Martin Cox, Leader of Maidstone Borough Council. It does not require a formal key 
decision by myself as it represents normal working practice with all our local plans in Kent. 
 
I hope that my letter as Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport is sufficient assurance for 
Maidstone Borough Council and the Maidstone JTB to progress. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
Michael Payne 

From: Oliviya Parfitt <OliviyaParfitt@Maidstone.gov.uk>  
Sent: 01 December 2020 15:58 
To:  
Subject: JTB Meeting - 14 October 2020  
 
Good Afternoon Theresa,  
 
I have been informed that you would be the best officer to contact regarding a resolution of the Joint Transportation 
Board, at its meeting on 14 October 2020. This concerns the verbal update given on the Progress of the Leeds-
Langley Relief Road. The draft minutes of the meeting are publicly available on the Council’s website, but the 
specific resolution I refer to is outlined below:  
 
That 
  
1.  The letter from the KCC Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport to the Leader of Maidstone Borough 
Council be acknowledged and thanks be given for the details provided; and 

2.  The Cabinet Member be requested to formalise the proposals within the letter by way of a Cabinet Member 
Decision. 
 
If there is anything else you need, please feel free to contact me.  
 
Kind Regards,  
Oliviya Parfitt 
Democratic Services Officer 
Maidstone Borough Council, Maidstone House, King Street, Maidstone, Kent ME15 6JQ 
T 01622602032  W www.maidstone.gov.uk 

 


